
 

August 2025
 

TheThe TouringTouring
ChronicleChronicle

A publication of theA publication of the
Vintage Motor CarVintage Motor Car

Club of AmericaClub of America

 

In this Issue of The Touring Chronicle

Announcements
Upcoming Membership Specials
VMCCA Board Of Governors Meeting Invitation
Encouagement to serve as a National Officer
Volunteers needed to host National Tours
2025 National Awards and Sponsors list
2025 VMCCA Tour Schedule and available registration
forms
Region and Chapter newsletters
The VMCCA Foundation Needs You
The VMCCA Foundation is hosting a fund raising tour
Since the 60's Ford has stored cars underground in a
Kansas City cave
Inside facts on the 1951 Studebaker line
Remembering racing engineer Phil Remington

​Visit the Vintage Motor Car Club of America website

 

http://www.vmcca.org
http://www.vmcca.org
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=1c737937-92db-4ca9-85d0-7533982f8ab7


Announcements
 

Half Year Special Began July 1st
 

 

VMCCA Board of Governors Meetings
Invitation



Quarterly and Special
Meetings of the Board of
Governors are for the
purpose of conducting
the business of
VMCCA.  Non-Board
members may speak at
these meetings if given
permission or are
requested to do so in
advance by the
President. All others
visiting zoom meetings
will be muted by the
zoom administrator.

The next 2 Board of
Governors Meetings
are scheduled for
August 13th and
November 12th,
2025 9PM EST.

For meeting invitation
and ZOOM logon link.

Contact Mike Welsh
vsecretary@vmcca.
org 

Phone 816-298-6412
 

mailto:vsecretary@vmcca.org


Continue Reading

 

VMCCA 2025 Calendar of Events
 

Registration Forms for 2025 tours will be posted on the
VMCCA website, in the Bulb Horn Magazine, and in The
Touring Chronicle as they become available. Please check
frequently!

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/9e72a2f1-948a-4a79-9ed1-1aa89978369f.pdf
http://www.vmcca.org


The following is a list of tours available on a National level:

(Volunteers to plan and host these tour are always needed.)

Annual Membership & 1st Qtr Meet (Feb or Mar)
Chrome Glidden Tour (Mar thru Oct)
1 & 2 Cylinder Tour (Jun thru Aug)
Eastern Nickel Tour (May, Jun or early Sep)
Western Nickel Tour (May, Jun or early Sep)
Heritage Tour (May thru Oct)
Western National Tour (May thru Sep)
Muscle/Convertible/Orphan (any time)
Revival AAA Glidden Tour (rotate VMCCA – AACA –
Sep)

Contact Trisha Copley, VP Activities, for details
vactivities@vmcca.org

*** 2025 Tours ***
August 4 - 7 2025, Grand Indiana Auto Tour,
Centered around Horse Cave, Kentucky. 

Host: Roger & Cherryl Goodman  270-473-0722 

The host hotel is the Holiday Inn Express Horse
Cave, KY Hotel phone: 270-786-5000

August 24-28, 2025, Definance Chapter's Farm
Boys Tour, French Lick, Indiana, Kelly Copeland
419-306-1727

September 7-12, 2025, Revival AAA Glidden
Tour®, Owensboro, KY, Jeff Stumb, Tour Director, 
mistergreatrace@gmail.com,
2025gliddentourky@gmail.com 423-385-4414

October 18-23, 2025, MID-ATLANTIC VMCCA
REGIONAL FALL TOUR SCENIC VIRGINIA AND WEST
VIRGINIA Woodstock, VA. Limit 40 cars
Chester and Nancy Bradfield 540-435-2001

mailto:vactivities@vmcca.org
mailto:2025gliddentourky@gmail.com


nansgram@aol.com

October 31 - November 4, 2025, VMCCA
Foundation Tour, Navasota, Texas, Information
contact B.D. Berryhill BandD@brhlegacy.com
phone 432-889-2522
Registrar: Pat Crandall jamieandpat@gmail.com

Since the ’60s, Ford Has Stored Cars
Underground in a Kansas City Cave

 
Members of the Northern Colorado are discussing organizing and
host a National level tour in Kansas in 2026. When members start
talking about a certain area of the country, most of them will have a
verbal list of venues to see. One venue mentioned was the salt
mines where Ford Mavericks were stored in the mid 1970's. One of
our members, Gib Coalwell, asked me if there is a hoard of unsold
Mavericks still storied there. Honestly, all I knew about the salt
mines was the image of Mavericks shown below. I suspected that
the storage was a short term solution to unsold car storage and the
mines were no longer in use. An internet search proved me wrong.
The following Hagerty article is from October 21, 2024. Not only is
Ford Motor Company still using the mines, they have been developed
into modern facilities.

 
You may have seen a photo floating
around the Internet that depicts a
gaggle of Mavericks—not the pickup,
but the econo-coupe that preceded it
—lurking in what appears to be some
type of natural cave. Dig a little
deeper, and you might even stumble
across a sentence or two explaining
that these unlikely spelunkers
represent overstock stuffed by Ford
into a subterranean system carved
deep beneath the bedrock of
Missouri.
The image might seem an oddball
anachronism, some kind of
temporary solution to overflowing
dealer lots that somehow made sense
in the 1970s. Would it surprise you to
find out that Ford is actually entering
its seventh decade of keeping cars in

mailto:nansgram@aol.com
mailto:bdberryhill@procominc.net
mailto:jamieandpat@gmail.com


said caves, which are part of a vast
business complex called SubTropolis?

Link to article

 

2025 Events and Tour Fliers
 

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/since-the-60s-ford-has-stored-cars-underground-in-a-kansas-city-cave/comment-page-2/


Look HERE for Printable Grand Indiana Auto Tour
Registration Form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/e58ce5e0-46ce-48fd-8995-341249cec93c.pdf


Look HERE for printable registration
form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7bfe42aa-293a-4575-a1c1-3f51e1249eb6.pdf


The Revival AAA Glidden Tour Registration  IS
CLOSED



Look HERE for printable UPDATED hotel map

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/eab317ca-af9b-4172-8002-4a13028c407a.pdf


Look HERE for printable FlierLook HERE for printable Flier

Look HERE for printable Registration formLook HERE for printable Registration form

Look HERE for M-A  Region Annual Meeting  RegistrationLook HERE for M-A  Region Annual Meeting  Registration
FormForm

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/ece3fea9-3d79-4841-82f1-d79a9b62f31d.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/88ec9798-aa7b-413a-84d9-6159c10ca226.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/abbc8532-5139-478c-937a-94eaa6d44c39.pdf


NOTICE: B.D. Berryhill's email has
changed to, BandD@brhlegacy.com

Look HERE for a printable Flier

 

mailto:BandD@brhlegacy.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/5519c36a-1155-485b-968c-2b2664a2ca01.pdf


NOTICE: B.D. Berryhill's email has
changed to, BandD@brhlegacy.com

Look HERE for a printable REGISTRATION form

mailto:BandD@brhlegacy.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/f15830f7-898c-4d3c-aedc-832faf862e7c.pdf


Visit the VMCCA Foundation website
HERE

 

Region and Chapter Newsletters
Articles of Interest

 
 

 

http://www.vmccafoundation.com


Inside Facts on the 1951 Studebaker Line

By Robert Tate, Award-Winning Automotive Historian and Researcher
Images Courtesy of the Robert Tate Collection
Published 7.9.2025

The 1951 Studebaker sales manual (Robert Tate Collection)

If you were a salesman at a Studebaker dealership in 1951, you
would use a manual called “Inside Facts” featuring all the relevant
information for their full line of vehicles. The early 1950s was an era
when people would go to the automobile dealership to purchase a
new vehicle for their family.
For perspective, here a few facts from 1951. Most of the public did
not yet own a television set. A new 1951 Studebaker cost $1,487,
and the price of a gallon of gas was 27 cents. The average price for
purchasing a new home was $7,354.
The Studebaker Inside Facts manual is very rare, collectable and a
part of automotive history. The material reflects and illustrates our
culture at the time, while sharing the styling of the new 1951
Studebaker models.

Continue reading Article

https://www.motorcities.org/story-of-the-week/2025/inside-facts-on-the-1951-studebaker-line


Continue Reading Great Lakes Region, July - AugustContinue Reading Great Lakes Region, July - August
20252025

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/90fd5d6c-fd18-4beb-ba63-5182e935b359.pdf


Continue reading Albuquerque Chapter's E-Crank, JulyContinue reading Albuquerque Chapter's E-Crank, July
20252025

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/172a0762-c251-466b-939b-e38986af719d.pdf


Continue reading Northern Colorado Chapter, JULYContinue reading Northern Colorado Chapter, JULY
20252025

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/6b7fb746-a57b-4410-a20c-01f4453909e1.pdf


Continue reading Wheels A Rolling, J, A, and S,
2025

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7b2484df-76b5-49ab-b9f9-5d0a1717e7fa.pdf


Continue reading the Gold Dust Chapter's, June 2025
1 0f 2

Continue reading the Gold Dust Chapter's, June 2025
2 of 2

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/0f0e6e68-39e4-4904-b378-1372be9af5fb.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/0678f743-aff4-4eb0-974b-9376b62ea531.pdf


Continue reading the Gold Dust Chapter's, July
2025

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/3212d6cd-8d5e-448c-a2d0-471426a588d6.pdf


Continue reading FVCC JULY 2025 Rumbleseat Chatter HEREContinue reading FVCC JULY 2025 Rumbleseat Chatter HERE

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/c1001797-9c45-4a54-981b-1c230efa48cc.pdf


 

Continue reading FVCC AUGUST 2025 Rumbleseat ChatterContinue reading FVCC AUGUST 2025 Rumbleseat Chatter
HEREHERE

2025 VMCCA National Awards

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7c8a8584-a6f9-4e03-9183-34bc48b44ccb.pdf


NOTICE: Award number 16, Best 40's Buick, does not have a
sponsor at this time.

 

Look Here for a PRINTABLE copy of Awards List

Look HERE for a PRINTABLE copy of the
Nomination form 

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/9cc27beb-a82b-4471-b081-98f8abc51561.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/5340a39d-f2a2-4933-9c70-3af59041c742.pdf


 

Remembering Racing Engineer Phil
Remington

By A. Wayne Ferens
Images Courtesy of the Ferens Collection
Published 7. 2. 2025

After World War II, much of
what is now called “Americas
Car Culture” really began in the
state of California. Returning
GIs, many who had acquired
specialized training while in the
service, were looking for ways
to put those newly acquired
skills to work. Americans were
eager to get on with their lives,
return to work, start families
and travel on the open roads
that were expanding across the
country.

So was the case for Phil
Remington (1921-2013). He
grew up in Santa Monica,
California and attended Santa
Monica Junior College before
joining the service when World
War II broke out. As a founding
member of the Santa Monica
Low-Flyers Hot Rod Club and
working at Northrop Aircraft,
Remington started modifying
his own cars and could design,
alter and soup-up just about
anything he and his friends
could dream up. At 16, he
modified his 1934 Ford before
taking it to a California dry lake
where it was clocked at 95
mph.

Continue Reading Article

 

Stay Healthy and keep

https://www.motorcities.org/story-of-the-week/2025/remembering-racing-engineer-phil-remington


on driving your vintage
cars.

Regardless of what road
you are on or what
vintage car you are
driving, enjoy every
minute.

See Ya Down the Road !

The VMCCA Page on Facebook!  
  Facebook has become an extremely popular social networking site,

reportedly having more than 12.0 billion users. That is something like

48% of people on the planet! There is no doubt that it is a great tool

for keeping in touch with people and organizations in a way that was

undreamed of and impossible just a few years ago.

Our Facebook page is becoming more and more popular. It really is

becoming a forum with many active contributors.      

  So join! Contribute! Make it a forum for all things VMCCA.    

Vintage Motor Car Club of America | 7501 Manchester Ave | Kansas City, MO 64138 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

https://www.facebook.com/groups/108806771054/
https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice
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